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Our Ref: L001-600356-CivilStructuralSupport 
Contact: Cameron Vella 
 

3rd April 2013 

LHJ Pty Limited 
1209/1 Sergeants Lane 
St Leonards NSW 2065 
 
By email: len.jones@joneswilliams.com.au 
 
 
Attention: Leonard Jones 
 
 
Dear Leonard 
 
Re: Proposed Site Access, Lots 939 and 940 in DP1176567P, Windsor Road 
Northmead 
 
Cardno, being reputable civil and structural engineers, have reviewed the proposal for 
the planned rezoning and development of Lots 939 and 940 in DP1176567P, Windsor 
Road Northmead, with particular focus on the sites topographical constraints. As part of 
this review we have viewed the recent site survey provided to us by the client  which 
does not accord with the more general one provided by Council’s planning department 
in their recent report to Council.   
 
It is Cardno’s opinion that access to the site for construction and permanent operation 
is achievable through competent engineering design and planned construction staging 
to meet all relevant standards and controls for the type of development contemplated 
on the site.   
 
As is the usual practice, we assume the detailed design of the site access will be 
provided at the development application stage. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Cameron Vella 
Manager, Urban Infrastructure 
For Cardno 
9496 7804 
Cameron.Vella@cardno.com.au 
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